# **VILLAGE OF ENON MINUTES**

The Village of Enon Council Members held their Regular Meeting on **Tuesday**, **January 3**, 3023 at 7:00 p.m.

Roll Call: Brenda Sweet - Present Rick Hanna - Present

> Dave Babcock - Present Paul Avery - Present

Jeremy Whitacre - Present Ben Beair -Present

Staff: Chief Holler and Administrative Assistant Kristy Thome

Guest: Jason Rose

Pledge of Allegiance

Motion to approve Minutes from December 13, 2022

1<sup>st</sup> Ms. Sweet 2<sup>nd</sup> Mr. Whitacre

Brenda Sweet - Yes Rick Hanna - Yes

Dave Babcock - Yes Paul Avery - Yes

Yes Jeremy Whitacre - Yes Ben Beair -

Motion Approved

# **Financial**

2023 Ending Balances

\$135,457 General

\$73,047 Street

\$135,222 ARPA

\$239,306 Police

\$288,898 Water

\$109,822 Contingency

Total of \$898,252

Approval of Bank Reconciliation for November 2022 1st. Mr. Avery 2nd Mr. Whitacre

Brenda Sweet - Yes Rick Hanna - Yes

Paul Avery - Yes Dave Babcock - Yes

Jeremy Whitacre - Yes Ben Beair - Yes

Motion Approved

Approval of Bank Reconciliation for December 2022 1st. Ms. Sweet 2nd Mr. Beair

Brenda Sweet - Yes

Rick Hanna - Yes

Dave Babcock - Yes

Paul Avery - Yes

Ben Beair - Yes

Jeremy Whitacre - Yes

Motion Approved

## Communications

The Mayor recognized the Staff for their quick response on the leak at the Enon Government Center during the Holiday Weekend. He also recognized Doug Bardnell and his crew for snow removal during the snow storm.

#### **Staff Reports**

Mayors Report

One traffic case in December totaled \$505 with \$21,246.40 YTD

Total remitted to State \$37.50 for the month of December and \$3,059.50 YTD

Total remitted to Village \$466 for the month of December and \$18,071.40 YTD

Motion to accept Mayors Report

1st Mr. Beair

2<sup>nd</sup> Ms. Sweet

Brenda Sweet - Yes

Rick Hanna - Yes

Dave Babcock - Yes

Paul Avery - Yes

Ben Beair -

Yes

Jeremy Whitacre – Yes

Motion Approved

**Blood Drive** was held the end of December. 25 people registered, 20 units collected, 80% of our goal, this will save 60 lives. The 2023 Enon Blood Drives: February 15, April 26, June 28, October 25 and December 20. Register at <a href="https://www.donortime.org">www.donortime.org</a>.

Building Damage – On Monday, December 26, 2022, Officer McHenry noticed water on the Administrative side and contacted the administrative staff. The bathroom doors were left open and water dripping in the sink to prevent lines from freezing due to the cold forecast. The line above the men's restroom busted. The line is the drip line for the floor drain traps. Staff came in Monday evening to remove items off the floors and contact Serv-Pro. Serv-Pro came out on Tuesday, December 27, 2022 to remove all the water from the floor and used fans to dry the walls. Thursday, December 29, 2022, Servo-Pro cut and removed approximately 2 feet of drywall and fans ran over the weekend to dry everything. FUTURE: Waiting on quote from drywaller, waiting on quote to have carpets cleaned, already received quote for new carpet/flooring already. Jason Rose has looked at the plumbing and has a plan to reroute the plumbing so this does not happen again.

Mayor Howard asked Jason Rose to give Council an update. Mr. Rose stated that he was unaware that the drain was in the ceiling. The leak was in the rafters and was actually a drip line for the traps of the drains in the floor and is spring activated such as a flushing of a toilet. The idea was to lower the lines to access lines in the walls. Roger storer is coming in the morning to work on the pipelines.

#### **Enon-Xenia Construction**

Enon-Xenia Road construction between Mud Run Creek south of Hunter Road and Green Vista Drive will begin Monday, January 9, 2023, and will continue approximately 10 months, broken into five (5) phases. Those 5 phases have been posted on Facebook and Council received in their packet. Kristy Thome contacted the Clark County Engineer's Department for the detour route which is the following:

### **ENON XENIA DETOUR**

PHASE 1 ENON-XENIA (SOUTH OF REBERT) CLOSED, DETOUR: DAYTON-SPRINGFIELD TO BLACK LANE TO ARMSTRONG TO WEST ENON, IF YOU ARE TRAVELING WEST ON REBERT YOU WILL BE ABLE TO MAKE RIGHT HAND TURN ONTO ENON-XENIA TOWARDS THE TRAFFIC LIGHT IN ENON

PHASE 2 ENON-XENIA (NORTH OF REBERT) – THEY WILL TRY TO MAINTAIN ONE LANE OF TRAFFIC

#### **Chief Holler**

Chief Holler requested the notice for the Enon Xenia Detour to be added to the Enon Website.

Chief Holler announced that the new 2022 Dodge Durango has arrived and is in the parking lot.

Chief Holler gave an update on the hiring process of a Thomas Shaffer. Estimated started date will need to be pushed back as there was delay in the preemployment test. Chief will call the company and see if that can be completed soon.

End of the month/Yearly report will be submitted for the next Council Meeting.

### **COMMITTEE REPORTS**

None

**NEW OR OLD BUSINESS** 

None

Motion to Adjourn	1 <sup>st</sup> Mr. Avery 2 <sup>nd</sup> Mr. Whitacre		
Brenda Sweet - Yes	Rick Hanna - Yes		
Dave Babcock Yes	Paul Avery - Yes		
Ben Beair - Yes	Jeremy Whitacre - Yes		

Meeting adjourned at 7:20 pm

Approved By: buth	~~	Date:	1/24/1623
Rick H	lanna, President of Council		
	1/24/23 Mador		